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WWeelllliinnggttoonn  RReeggiioonnaall  BBrriiddggee  CCoommmmiitttteeee  
MINUTES FOR THE MEETING HELD 

Wednesday December 15 2010 
 
 
Time & Location:  6.30pm. Wellington Bridge Club, 17 Tinakori Rd. Thorndon 
 
Present: Dinnie Hall (Chair); Tony Sutich; Heather Jared (Treasurer); 

Allan Joseph; Paula Jenner (Secretary) 
 
Apologies: Joan Waldvogel  

 
Minutes: The minutes of November 9 2010 were read & moved correct 

by Paula Jenner / seconded by Tony Sutich. Passed.  
  
 
Finance: Heather Jared reported that the cheque account balance was 

$7,055.79; Call account: $11,415.14; November Income: 
$1,958.61. November Expenditure: $910.40. Heather moved 
that this record be accepted / seconded by Tony Sutich. 
Passed.  

 
 

Business 
 

Regional Conference: Dinnie Hall to be the Regional Delegate. To assist her in 
preparing a Regional report, Tony Sutich will forward his notes. 

 
Tournaments: Mixed Sex Pairs 3A (April 25 2011). After some Committee 

discussion, it was agreed to send a communication to Karori 
BC (Hosts) to suggest that prizes for grades be included in the 
overall placings. 

 
Interprovincial Trials: The Committee decided that the trials should commence with 

two sessions on Saturday May 7 (afternoon & evening) & 
continue Sunday May 8 (morning) with a possible 4th session if 
necessary. The trials are to be completed by 5pm Sunday. 
Venue is to be arranged. 

 
Club Teams KO: Tony Sutich will convene this event, set for May 21-22. 

Confirmation of times & the venue to be determined & 
announced. 

 



 

 

 

 

Secretary: Paula Jenner 

Email: paulajjenner@xtra.co.nz 

Tel: 04 232 4590 / Mble. 027 275 0315 

Postal: 9 Pembroke Street, Tawa, Wellington 5028 

 

2011 Mini Congress: October 28/29. Preliminary plans will be discussed at the first 
Committee meeting of 2011. 

 
 
Website: Alan Grant to be contacted  for recommendations on the site 

format & training of Committee members to manage the 
updating. 

 
Bridge Promotion: Joan Waldvogel reported, prior to the meeting, she had been in 

contact with the local community newspaper “City Life”. They 
are prepared to publish items of interest to the bridge playing 
community. To begin this service, it is proposed to place 
notices announcing Bridge Lessons for Beginners to be held at 
various Wellington City Bridge Clubs in 2011. 

 
Correspondence: Bridge Treasures Administration (Alan Barclay, Waikato Bays) 

with information about their website designed to help improving 
bridge players. It was recommended, by the Committee, to 
forward this information to all the Wellington Regional Clubs. 

 
 
 
 
  
Meeting closed at 7.20pm. (Next Meeting to be arranged & notified to committee in New 

Year) 
 
 

 
 

  

 
 

 

 


